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RE: B-Reports

Chairman Dan Hull:

On behalf of the members of the FishingVessel Owners' Association (FVOA) of Seattle, I am
writing to the North Pacific FisheryManagement Council (NPFMC) with concern over the recent
information of claims of assault and intimidation to observers and restricted access complaints also from
observers.

There was a statement in the May 2014 Annual Report of the North Pacific Groundfish Halibut
Observer program of great concern. It stated:

"Observers reported a number of incidents of harassment, intimidation, hostile work
environment or attempted sample bias related to the collection of prohibited species
catch data" (page 87)

NOAA enforcement provided recent accounting on these possible infractions mentioned in the
report referenced above. It appears that there are close to 100 cases at any one time under review. We
think this isserious enough that Council should request the following from NOAA Enforcement. Atthe
very least the violations should be segregated into vessel sectors.

1. Is there evidence that these violations are intended to discredit a vessel's bad tow and take it out

of the accounting?

2. How many violations that would affect accounting of bycatch species?

3. Canthe vessels be separated into industry sectors, such as, catcher vessels, CP's,Trawl limited
entry. Amendment 80, freezer longliner, etc.?

4. Is there evidence of among crew (two or more) or different vessels of coordinated attempts to
mislead the observers, harass them or affect the outcome of the data being collected?

5. Can the name of the vessels be given?
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